
Fayetteville Town Council met in Special Session on April 20, 20210, at 4:00 
p.m. at Town Hall. 

Present were Mayor Sharon Cruikshank, Recorder Zenda Vance, Council 
Members Brian Good, Gabe Pena, Stanley Boyd, Lori Tabit, and Okey 
Skidmore.  Also present were Town Attorney Carl Harris, Chief of Police 
David Kinzer, and Treasurer Kathy Williams. 

Discuss and act on updating the first aid kits and fire extinguishers for Town 
and Police Department.  Okey Skidmore moved to approve and Stanley Boyd 
seconded the motion.  Lori Tabit, Gabe Pena, Brian Good, and Zenda Vance 
approved the motion.  Motion carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on approval of $700 to install door poppers for K=9 vehicles.  
Gabe Pena moved to approve and Brian Good seconded the motion.  Okey 
Skidmore, Stanley Boyd, Lori Tabit, and Zenda Vance approved the motion.  
Motion carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on approval of $758 to purchase recorders and digital 
cameras for officers.  This will keep the Officers from having to use the 
camera on their cell phones.  Brian Good moved to approve and Gabe Pena 
seconded the motion.  Okey Skidmore, Lori Tabit, Zenda Vance, and Stanley 
Boyd approved the motion.  Motion carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on 1 cruiser for Police Department-possible new grant.  The 
Police Department has submitted paperwork for a grant from the Walmart 
Foundation and is working with US Representative Carol Millers office for an 
additional grant.  Mayor Cruikshank said this would need to be approved 
matching funds for the submitted grant.  Okey Skidmore moved to approve 
and Brain Good seconded the motion.  Lori Tabit, Zenda Vance, Stanley Boyd, 
and Gabe Pena approved the motion.  Motion carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on how to handle COVID leave.  Town Superintendent Matt 
Diederich said he thinks it would be good for the employees because some of 
them would not have the time to take off if they were exposed or if they 
would get Covid.  Employees would have to have a Dr excuse or something 
from the Health Department showing they were exposed. The leave would be 
for a total of 10 days with a Dr excuse and would be through September 30, 
2021.  Brian Good moved to approve and Gabe Pena seconded the motion.  
Stanley Boyd approved the motion.  Lori Tabit, Okey Skidmore, and Zenda 
Vance voted against the motion.  Due to a tie Mayor Cruikshank voted in 
favor of the motion.  Motion carries 4-3. 
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Discuss and act of Vacation Rental requirements.  Mayor Cruikshank asked 
for a motion to resent the Fire Marshalls requirements.  Zenda Vance moved 
to approve and Lori Tabit seconded the motion.  Gabe Pena, Brian Good, 
Stanley Boyd, and Okey Skidmore approved the motion.  Motion carries 6-0. 

Mayor Cruikshank asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Stanley Boyd 
moved to adjourn. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:10 pm. 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Mayor Sharon Cruikshank   Recorder Zenda L Vance 

    

 

 


